
 

 

 

 

 

 

Fire Marshal Division 
 
August 12, 2020 
 
Re:  Mac-Vann Plumbing  
 4792 Rawls Church Rd. 
 Fuquay Varina, NC  
 
Application Number BCOM2008-0004 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
Thank you for submitting the new building plans. The plans have been carefully 
reviewed by a qualified code enforcement official to examine for compliance with the 
North Carolina Fire Prevention Code and all other fire protection regulatory documents.  
There are some items that were found during the plan review process that need to be 
addressed before a final inspection of the new facility can be given.  These items are 
outlined and described below. 
 

 Physical Address 
o  The physical address of the building shall be posted in a conspicuous 

place so that it can be seen on approach from the road, access road, 
and/or parking lot. 

o The numbers used to make up the physical address shall be at least 5 
inches in height.    
 

 Fire Extinguishers  
o Fire extinguishers shall be placed in approved locations and may be field 

verified on final inspection. The fire extinguishers provided shall have a 
minimum rating of 2A 10 B: C.  

o Fire extinguisher shall be installed not to exceed 75’ distance of travel. 
 

 

 Emergency Illumination 
o Emergency illumination is required to meet minimum foot candle 

illumination for all portions of the means of egress, including the exit 
discharge. 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 Exit Signs 
o Exit signs shall be installed at all required exits. Exit signs shall meet all 

provisions of chapter 10.  
 

 Duct Smoke detectors. 
o Smoke detectors installed in ducts shall be listed for the air velocity, 

temperature and humidity present in the duct. Duct smoke detectors 
shall be connected to the building’s fire alarm control unit when a fire 
alarm system is required by Section 907.2.  Activation of a duct smoke 
detector shall initiate a visible and audible supervisory signal at a 
constantly attended location and shall perform the intended fire safety 
function in accordance with this code and the International Mechanical 
Code. Duct smoke detectors shall not be used as a substitute for required 
open area detection. 

 
 
Thank you again for submitting the plans for the new building. Please review the plans 
and adhere to any notes and alterations that were made in addition to the original 
drawings.  These remarks are for the plans that were submitted and its original intent. 
These remarks do not apply if the original intent changes or what was submitted on the 
above date changes. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call this office.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
D. Banks Wallace 
Chief Deputy Fire Marshal 
 


